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1925 - 2000 

CELEBRATION SUNDAY 
OCTOBER 8, 2000 

eventy five years of ministry! 
Combined worship service at 11 :00 
Pot-luck meal on the grounds will follow (the church 
will provide fried chicken and beverages) 
Carolina Brass Ensemble from Greensboro will per­
form with Harry Jansen and the Chancel Choir 
No Sunday School (we need the chairs!) 
No formal invitations will be sent, but please come 
and bring a guest! 

--------

COMING EVENTS 

Sept 13 
Sept 14 
Oct7 
Oct 8 

-- Oct 29 

Wednesday Night Lite begins 
Primetimers ! Don't miss it! 
Golf Tournament 
TAPC 75th Anniversary 
Stewardship Campaign begins 

the A newsletter for and about 
Trinity Avenue 

Presbyterian Church and 
its ministry 

For people who minister 
from the heart of God 

September/October 2000 

Wednesday Night Lite 

The Harvey Night September 20th! 

You know it! You love it! 
You can't live without it! 

Make your reservation known to 
us! By signing the pew pad sheet 

or by calling the 
church office at 682-3865. 
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On October 8, 2000 we will celebrate 75 years of 
ministry on the comer of Gregson and Trinity Avenue. 

According to a history of our church that was 
compiled by Bob Blake: 

"The first service was held in the new Sanctuary on 
Sunday, October 6, 1925, and Dr. Frank S. Hickman, 
Minister to the Chapel at Duke, was the speaker for 
the occasion. 

The approximate cost of the new building in 1925. 

Cost of exchange in lots 
General Contract 
Heating Plant 
Organ 
Sunday School Partition 
Carpet, Chairs, etc. 
Benches 
Windows 
Light Fixtures 
Architect 
Total 

$ 8,000 
48,000 

3,800 
8,000 
1,000 
1,000 
3,000 
2,000 
1,500 
1,500 

$77,800 

If we were to build the same building today at $175 
per square foot, the General Contract alone would be 
$2 million. 

But building costs aside, I like the way Mrs. H. C. 
Carr said it in her account, "In answer to prayer we 
believe a large group of members in the First 
(Presbyterian) Church, realizing the opportunity and 
being anxious to be used by the Master in the 
furtherance of His Kingdom, moved their membership 
to Trinity Avenue Presbyterian Church. . .. Hearts 
have overflowed in their zeal for service, and many 
lives have been made happier for having felt that they 
were actually needed to render some deed done for 
Him." 

Join us on October 8th as we celebrate the many lives 
that have answered the call and continue to answer the 
call of our Lord Jesus Christ! 

Blessings! Donovan 

We Rally Thank Youl 

A big THANK YOU to Chris Berry, Cathy 
Church Norman, Venetha Machock and Lisa ,,..... 
Drummond for their work in overseeing our successfm 
Rally Day, and to the Weekday School for their 
contributions. It was a great success! Many visitors 
remarked about what a wonderful church we have! 
Our Children's Sunday School classes were 
overflowing! The weather was great! The day met its 
purpose of getting our children and our adults excited 
about the future of our church. 

We are building up the body of Christ. 
Equipping the saints for the work of ministry. We are 
telling the story to our children and our children's 
children. Thanks for all the hard work! 

Primetimers 
On Thursday, September 14, Primetimers will 

present a program of interest to anyone who has ever 
had a loved one undergo a serious operation! Dr. 
Mitchell Kruchoff, a cardiologist at Duke University, 
will be our speaker. He is conducting a carefully d(_... 
signed ongoing study of the effect of prayer on the rt'­
covery of hospital patients. He will discuss his work 
and some of the preliminary results. The Primetimers 
meet at 11 :00 am to hear Dr. Kruchoff's lecture. There 
will be a delicious home-cooked luncheon immediately 
following (there is a nominal charge for lunch). You 
are welcome to come for the presentation only. 

The Primetimers extend a cordial welcome to 
all. Reservations must be made no later than Tuesday, 
September 12, so that preparations can be made to ac­
commodate everyone! Don't miss this outstanding 
program! 

WUTti~l? ()[? ~()T! For the Adults! 

Channel 5 Meteorologist Greg Fishel 
will be our guest on October 15. Everyone is 
invited to attend. Greg and his family are 
members of White Memorial Presbyterian i 
Raleigh, and Greg will be speaking about his 
faith, his work and how it all comes together. 
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.
Pit The second annual Chancel Choir "KickO.lf" event was held at Westminster Presbyterian Church I 

•fl on Saturday, August 19th It was good to have a program like this "off-site", allowing access to a spacious 
/: music facility for all of the day's events. Included was a vocal techniques workshop with soprano Beth I. 
/: Linnartz, a familiar name at Trinity, a workshop called "Adding Rhythm To Your Life" and a enjoyable J: parody Who Wants to Be a Musical Millionaire! Exploration of our faith in living and in musical presen- R D tation rounded out the program. n 
i The CHAPEL and ANGELUS choirs got off to a fine beginning with new singers joining each I -.= children's choir. The sports activities that have begun encroaching on Sunday times have created new con- ... 
•fl flicts for some of our youth, forcing them to choose between music and teams. It has become an unfortu- •fl 

nate reality. Thanks to all of you parents who are continuing to support your children's participation in D 
~ Durham's only established children's church choir program! ~ 

R Listed below is the September/October schedule for the children's choirs participation in worship. D 

~ t ,!( . CHAPEL CHOIR SINGS ON Sunday, September 24th •fl 
~ Rehearsal at 9:40 am. ~ 

42 Sunday, October 22•d "' 
•fl Rehearsal at 9:40 am. •fl i R •fl ANGELUS CHOIR SINGS ON Sunday, October 1st D 
,.. Rehearsal at 9:40 am. ,.. D D PLEASE note that the choirs rehearse at their regular times as well when they sing for services. ,. 

D I D !*****************************! "' Q 75th Anniversary Festival Service ff 
D : Sunday, October sth : t 
"' * With * _, ~ * * ... D Music for Brass, Choir and Organ .., ia ! Presented by the ; t 
•fl -fr Carolina Brass Ensemble H .., 

~ ; Chane: Choir ! I 
~ ~ ~ t ~·· w Harry Jansen, organist and Director w ... 

~ : ............................. : I 
DIJDD.ORDDDDRRRRRRRRRDDDDRDDDDDDD~nnn 
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Youth News 
Welcome back! This year is going to be an adventure! We've got lots of new things in store for you: 
new leaders, a new youth council, new times, and new groups. 

This year middle school and high school youth will each have their own youth groups. Fourth and fifth 

graders will have their own group tool 

If you're in high school or middle school, come find out more at the 

BACK TO SCHOOL BASH 
Sunday, September 1 7 

s-1:1opm 
David McClay's House 

3807 Westchester Road 

fr fr Make sure to bring your parents & friends are welcome too. 

The Tribal Council Has Spoken! 
The name of the new Senior High Sunday School Class is "Surviving Yourself: Out Pray, Out Praise, 

and Out Serve." All 9-12 graders are invited to join a Sunday School Class unlike any you've been to 

before. We will be visiting other churches, meeting in interesting places, and making the room our 

own, just to name a few things. Our theme for the year is "A God of Your Understanding." Isn't it 

time we began to form our own relationship with God? What will we do after high school? What is 

the right way to pray? These are just some of the questions you'll try to answer in "Surviving Your­
self," a class with your rules, your feelings, your ideas Come to a place where your opinion and ideas 

really count. We don't have a million bucks to give away, but the gifts we do are truly priceless. Can 

you survive? We think you can, but you won't know if you don't come. 



It was a good thing we arrived early for church on 
Rally Day. We were so overwhelmed by the greeting 
we received in the parking lot, we barely made it to the 
worship service on time. There a full house, exquisite 
music, a timely message, and great fellowship all 
served to make us glad to be home. 

We landed in the USA in June. After visiting family in 
California, we made our slow trek across the country by minivan. We arrived in Durham on August 19th, and this 
will be our home through the first week of November. These six months in the USA are part sabbatical leave from 
Trinity Theological College, a time of research and preparation, and part "Mission Interpretation" wherein we visit 
Presbyterian churches to share about our work in Singapore and the overall work of the PCUSA in Mission. Thus, 
over the next two months, we will be visiting churches in North Carolina, Tennessee and South Carolina as well as 
churches as far away as Michigan and Rhode Island. This means we will only have a few Sundays at TAPC even 
though we will be in Durham most of the time during the week. We are renting a lovely home just off Oval Park 
at 1300 Oakland Avenue and our phone number is 286-2200. 

Words cannot express the depth of our thanksgiving and appreciation for the love, prayers, concern and support 
you have shown us over the 3-Yz years of our work in Singapore. At Trinity we teach that mission is not an indi­
vidual thing but concerns the whole church. How much easier to teach that lesson when your home church sets the 
standard! Your support through the Mission Committee and the tireless efforts of Martha Sparks have allowed us to 
set up a proper office where students can come to learn and share, made it possible to do critical work in Northwest 
India and East Malaysia, funded students who will make a critical difference in the Church for years to come, and 
allowed us to take a nice cool drink of water on a hot day thanks to a refrigerator we couldn't have afforded other­
wise. In short, through your kindness and generosity, you have·not only changed our lives but the lives of many 
who live on the other side of the earth. 

As for our current status, we have been asked by ITC and the PCUSA to return for another three years to Singa­
pore to continue our work there. There will be some changes. ITC will be moving into its new facilities next July 
and this will be a major undertaking for all of us on staff. Further there will be an expansion of the programs at 
TIC into a variety of areas. One is to develop several centers of denominational education. We will be involved 
in the John Knox Center, which will be established to serve Presbyterians throughout the entire Southeast Asia re­
gion. Further, it is our long-term goal to establish a Ph.D. degree in Asian Church History and Theology. Thus, 
we can look forward to a busy and productive term. 

One stop on our journey from California to Durham was our conference in Louisville with other missionaries on fur­
lough or returning permanently as well as the leadership and staff of the World Ministries Division. This is a personal 
observation and evaluation, but in the midst of tremendous transformation and turmoil, the WMD is in a process of 
positive change. Like much of the PCUSA, the WMD has been a house divided against itself. Our experience in the 
past has been that these differences were more often exacerbated by some leaders in the WMD than addressed much to 
the detriment of the Mission and work of the PCUSA. Nonetheless, our new director, Marian McClure, is a capable 
leader who is working to establish our common ground in mission as well as the need for coherent diversity. She has 
instituted critical changes on staff that bode well for the future of the WMD. There is still much work to be done, but 
the WMD is on the right track. 

Finally, I fear that our time together will pass all too quickly and that before we know it, we will be leaving Durham 
again to return overseas. With our being gone so many weekends, we are going to make a special effort to be at the 
church for the Wednesday night get-togethers to catch up with old friends and get to know those of you who have 
joined the church since we left. We will also take time to share in greater detail about our work overseas. Even if you 
don't regularly attend, Wednesday evening may be your best chance to get to see us and talk with us. Aside from that, 
do feel free to call us at any time at the number above. 

We look forward to sharing with you more. 

• 1 Blessings 

Tom, Judy, Joseph, Paul and Emma 
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Welcome to a new year of Christian Education at 
TAPC. We hope you enjoyed the Rally Day 2000 
celebrationl 

Christian Education is something to celebrate and has a very definite purpose in our 
lives. Sunday School can be a place where people meet Jesus Christ and come to know his 
infinite power and love. It can teach people how to become contributing members of the 
Christian community. It can help students learn about and feel a part of their Christian heri­
tage, and it can be a training ground for students to fulfill the Christian mission. A good 
Sunday school program should offer trust, guidance and challenges that produce growth. 

We have a program that we believe will achieve all of these things. 

Our new Children's Sunday School curriculum is Bible Quest. It is a Bible story curricu­
lum which teaches the overall story of the Bible, helps to develop skilled and faithful inter­
preters of the Bible and invites the children to live as disciples of Jesus Christ. 

On their first day of Sunday School, the students will receive "A Year At A Glance" 
which will let parents know what Bible stories we will be exploring each week. We hope par-
ents will use this information to follow along, share, and reinforce at home what the children 
are learning in Sunday School. (Each age level is color-coded. Look for any bulletin board 
notices in this color regarding your child's class.) 

Kindergarten parents: 
Kindergarteners are now joining 1st and 2nd graders for Children's Church. Parents 

need to pick their children up from their Sunday School classrooms and take them to the 
sanctuary for worship. (If you cannot do this please arrange for someone else to pick them 
up.) After the children's sermon they will leave the sanctuary with their teachers for Chil­
dren's Church in Room 207. 

On the first Sunday of each month there is no Children's Church. All children in K-2 
still need to be picked up from their classrooms and taken to the sanctuary. After the chil­
dren's sermon, Kindergarteners will go to their Sunday School classrooms for child care. 
First and second graders will remain in the sanctuary with their parents for the worship ser­
vice and communion. 

All Parents need to arrange for their child's pick up from Sunday School up 
through third grade. Fourth and fifth graders can take themselves to worship. 

The age levels of classes have shifted to better accommodate developmental 
stages of the students. All new curriculum is broken down in this way. 
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::rhe classrooms are as follows: 

CLASS 

Infants - 17 months 
Toddlers & Twos 

(18mos to 2 yrs) 
Pre-K (3 & 4 yrs) 
Kindergarten 
1st grade 
2"d & 3rc1 grades 
4th grade 
5th grade 

TEACHERS ROOM# 

200 
Jo Deckard, Kirsten Berlin, 101 
Kristen Bilden 
Beth Drake, Tami Frenduto 102 
Marsha Hare, Sara Williams 103 
Catherine Penney, Sloan Nuernberger 204 
Mary Jones, CoMie Badger 210 
Bill. Breeze 207 
Judy Wooden, Martha Aitken 205 

(Sunday School Superintendents are Cindy Huffman and Chris Berry.) 
The classroom doors are now numbered and have a color coded sign. 

Our Summer with a Mission Program was a great success. A special thanks to Beth 
7P_rake for the idea and all the hard work she and Tami Frenduto did to give our children a 
,, eally fun and enriching summer Sunday School program. We were happy to have so many 
adults join us too. Please take a look at the children's artwork about serving God on the 
downstairs hall wall. An update: our Harvey Mission Cans total is now $455. 00, and money 
is still coming in. KIDS, YOU DID AN AWESOME JOBH 

Volunteers needed: Our Wednesday night child care program begins again on Septem­
ber 13th. Anyone interested in helping out in one of the children's activity rooms between 
6:30-7:30pm please contact Venetha Machock through the church office, or join us in one 
of the upstairs classrooms on any Wednesday night. 

Parents: Please continue to check the bulletin boards for important news regarding 
your child's class, upcoming events, educational opportunities, volunteer sign-ups, positive 
parenting articles, poems, and much more. If you would like to share something with the 
other parents please give it to Venetha for the board. 

The greatest gift we can give to our children as parents, teachers, and a church is 
the atmosphere in which to develop faith in God. We don't know where their lives will take 
them or what obstacles they'll encounter, but with this faith we can rest assured that they rf' m never be alone and will always know how truly loved they are. Please help yourselves to 
a copy of the poem "Helping Your Child Discover Faith" on the bulletin board beside Ve­
netha's office door. 
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Smile! 

TAPC Breaks Ground 
September 9th on Our Habitat House 

Under the skilled supervision of Bill Drummond and Bert Wolf, our volunteer crews are hard at 

work on our Habitat for Humanity House. The house is going up at 1021 Berkley Street in the 
Walltown section of Durham. We hope to finish the house before Thanksgiving, Nov. 23. 

If you have skills in framing walls, applying vinyl siding, building porches, doing landscaping, or 

installing cabinets, please consider joining the 33 volunteers already signed up. Call the church 
office at 682-3865 or Bill at 477-9818. 

Looking for a Way to Help Somebody? Try A Helping Hand. 

A Helping Hand, a non-profit organization serving the elderly and disabled, is looking for volun­

teers to provide transportation and to work in AHH's respite care program. Cathy Ahrendsen, a 

member of TAPC, founded A Helping Hand in 1995. Ahrendsen serves as Executive Director. 

Since then, AHH has served more than 480 senior citizens and disabled clients in Chapel Hill ~d 

Durham. 

AHH gives respite care at no charge for two to four hours a week to provide a break for full-time 

caregivers. Volunteers can work flexible hours in service as sitters for as little as two hours at a 

time. Volunteers would work one-on-one with clients in the client's home. 

AHH also provides homemaker services. Duties include companion care, transportation, meal 

preparation, light housekeeping, and prescription pick-up using paid staff who are mostly UNC 

graduate students in one of the health-care fields. A Helping Hand offers these services based on 

the individual's ability to pay. 

A Helping Hand does not perform any kind of medical service. "Our goal is to assist senior citi­

zens and the disabled, not to do everything for them," Ahrendsen says. "These people have more 

capabilities than many people realize." 

For more information about either the homemaking services or the volunteer respite program, 
please call Cathy Ahrendsen day or evening at 969-7111. 
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Here is a summary of the Preschool 
VBS weekl 

We had the children experience and learn 
( ~~ "Fruit of the Spirit" through various activi­

ues. They included: music, puppet show, a 
"dig" in the sand to find a symbol, painting T­
shirts, craft projects, snacks, outdoor free time 
and organized recreational time. 

On Friday we had the children and their 
parents join us for a closing program and 
luncheon. Children and adults had a great time 
experiencing and learning about the Spirit of 
God! 

THAJi:K YOV ! 
To: Amy Daniels, Leslie Lobaugh, Tami Fren­
duto, Lisa Drummond, Mary Mattiacci, Bert 
Wolf, Corlis Wood, Betty Beavers, Kristen Bil­
den, Charlene Martin, Cammi Dale, Christina 
Daniels-Freeman, Kathleen Bridges, Chris 
Berry, Marie Grauerholz, and Beth Drake 

What do these wonderful people all have 
'r' common! They did the ministry of Christ at 
the Preschool VBS! Now that deserves a huge 
hug and thank you! 

Parents We Need Your Help! 
Wow, our Sunday School program is go­

ing strong! Our teachers are dedicated to 
teaching our children the good news! In order 
to help the teachers and children, please plan 
on arriving at 9:45 am. We don't want your 
child to miss any of the lesson! 

Have you lost or misplaced your permanent, 
"clip-on", TAPC member nametag??? Quite a number 
of "folks" have reported this situation to me. 

So, probably, the time has come to print a new 
set for ALL members on TAPC's rolls. (If this means 
some of you will have two tags - great - now, you 
can leave one here at church and have a "spare" at 
home to put on when attending church activities & ser­
vices). 

WHEN will these be available? Hopefully, by 
Sunday, October 1st. Read the Sunday bulletin for up­
dates on where you will be able to locate the new set 
and receive yours. 

Thanks, 

Corlis Wood, New MemberNisitor Committee 

Have Y• Nlltlaatmm???? 

Our clean and newly trimmed painted rooms? 
They are looking sharp thanks to our weekday school 
parents - Tami Frenduto, Charlene Martin, Karen Da­
vies, Carol Le Vine, Leslie Lobaugh and Beth Drake. 

Thanks for all your hard work!!! 

l?eadina f7r-()UP 

A monthly reading/discussion group is in the 
works. We would meet on the first Tuesday of every 
month, 7-9 pm, to discuss classic and contemporary 
works of fiction, history, (auto-)biography, spirituality, 
and theology. These are not primarily aimed at 
"devotional" reading, but rather great works which en­
gage and deepen the Christian message in provocative 
and challenging ways. Carl Badger will be the group 
facilitator: call 493-4134 or email Cbadger@Dellnet. 
com for more information. 
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40• Anniversary Celebration 
Presbyterian Point 

(1960-2000) 
Friday, Sept 22, - Sunday, Sept 24, 2000 

l How many of you have fond memories of 
camping/retreats as adults or as youth attending the 
summer programs at Presbyterian Point? 

Would you enjoy coming together for a week­

end of reunion, sharing memories, informal activities, 
Saturday-evening campfire, and Sunday-morning wor­
ship service with others for an anniversary celebration 

!weekend? 

There will be no charge for use of cabins or 
"pitching" a tent on site for the weekend AND - site­
manager, Robert Stodtard, is providing Saturday/ 

Sunday meals for one and all who come up to 
"reminisce" and enjoy this special weekend. 

Have any questions or need more information, 
call Corlis Wood (286-4024). (Corlis is a member of 
New Hope Presbyterian Point Outdoor Ministries 
Committee and has been camp nurse at Presbyterian 

I Point for the past 5 summers.) 

Circles 
Moderators 

Circle 1 - Virginia Barrett ( 489-5596) 

I Circle 2 -
I 

Will meet in the church parlor on Tuesday, 
September 5 at 10:00 am 
Phyllis Cagle (489-4760) 
Will meet Monday, September 11 at the 
home of Phyllis Cagle at 10:30 am. 
Project will be items for the Durham 
Rescue Mission. 

Circle of Faith - Linda Braddock (493-5321) 
I Will meet in the parlor Monday, . 
: Sept 18 at 7 :00 pm for a covered dish 
I d" inner. 
Circle 4 - Dutton Moore (286-4660) and Corlis 

Wood (286-4024) Will meet September 11 
@ 7:30 pm at the home ofDott 
Faulkenbury 
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PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN 

TAPC will be hosting the Area I Fall 2000 
Gathering on Sunday, September 10th, in the afternoon. 

All ladies ofTAPC are welcome to come and we en­
courage you to attend. This gathering will have other 
ladies of area churches from Henderson, Oxford, Dur­
ham, Mebane, Chapel Hill, and Roxboro. 

TAPC is offering our gifts of time, resources, 
and hospitality to help strengthen Presbyterian Women 

(PWC). More details will be announced in upcoming 
bulletins. If any one has any questions, please call me. 

Jo Deckard, 471-4598 

ME:tlBEBS IN MINISTRY 

If you know of people who minister to the community, send 
us their names. Here's a few people who use their gifts 
wisely. 

Tom Berry is the treasurer for Westminster Presbyterian 
Campus Fellowship on the Duke Campus. 

,,,,. 

Walt Havener is on the board of Presbyterian Urban Minis­
tries and Housing for New Hope. 
David Patton is the Treasurer Housing for New Hope. 
March 5th group which seeks out qualified candidates for 
ministry in the Presbyterian Church (USA) 
Steve Yova is on the Shelter Board 
Judy Patton and Dott Faulkenbury are active on the board 
of Durham Congregations in Action. 

Your name here! 

NEWSLETTER INFO 

The deadline for our next Hearts and Hands will be I 
Sunday, October 8. Our next newsletter deadline wi . 

be Sunday, October 15 for our November iss\ 
Please have all your articles to the church office as soon ; 

as possible, but please, no later than the deadline. I 



REACHING OUT TO OTHERS 

1111 Y• ... WI Ina A Pray .. aail7 

A number of people in our congregation take 
part in praying for those who have requested prayer for 

mselves, their family, or friends. We are notified of 
\ .... ~~se requests by telephone. If you are interested in 
being a part of this chain, or have a prayer request, 
please call Jane Eakle at 384-2133 

Dear Friends, 

THE FAMILY OF 

ZYMOUNT STANLEY MADUZIA 

ACKNOWLEDGES WITH GRATEFUL 

APPRECIATION YOUR KIND EXPRESSION 

OFSYMPAmY 

Your cards, calls, e-mails, hugs - all of your care and 
concern - during my father's illness and at his death have meant 
so much to us. This has been a difficult time for my family, but 
your support has helped us so much. We know that Daddy is at 
peace and take great comfort in that. Many thanks for your many 
kindnesses. 

Lovingly, 
Evelyn Coman 

-

Prayers 

Please keep the following people in your prayers: 

Dorothy Anderson, Betty Blanchard (at Spring Arbor), 
Becky Bowden, Etheline Cupp, Elizabeth Jones (Duke 
Hospital), Mac McLeod, Carl Thomas. 

Friends & Relatives 
Harriet Barr & Becky Bowden 's friend (Liz McMahan), 
Ed Coman's mother (Catherine M. Coman), George 
Hare's father (Dr. Roy Hare), Cindy Huffman's mother 
(Arlene Brown), Lizzie Iglehart, Judy May's mother 
(Olean Parks), Gerda Medley's brother (Jack 
Westerbeek), Len Stockburger's mother (Wilma), Gail 
Vander Weide's father (Leonard Beare), Rene Wicker's 
cousin (Spurgeon Canady), J.D. Wilson's sister 
(Catherine Wilson). 

Our heartfelt condolences go out to Frank & Harriet 
Barr and family, on the death of Frank's sister-in-law, 
Ruth Barr, who passed away on 9/4/00; condolences 
also go out to Ottis George on the death of her mother 
last week; and condolences to the family of a former 
member, Major General (Ret.) U.S. Army, Chester W. 
Clark, upon his death last week at Carol Woods. 

*and all our homebound members & friends 
If you know of someone in need of prayer please 
contact the church office or the Congregational 
Care Committee's moderator, Yvonne Crumpacker 
at 489-9460. 

If you would like to add or remove a name from 
this list, or if you desire to add specific information 
about a loved one's prayer needs, please call the 
church office at 682-3865. We depend upon you to 
help us keep this list updated. 
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TRINI1Y A VENUE 
PRESBYTERIAN 

927 W Trinity Avenue 
Durham, NC 27701-1715 

919-682-3865 
Email: Trinity Ave@aol.com 

Web Page: http://members.aol.com/Trinity Ave 

Address Service Requested 

INFANT NURSERY (6 wks. - 14 mos.) 
03 Volunteer Needed 
10 Mary Gunderson 
17 The Blakes 
24 Carolyn Staffa 

2SAND3S 
03 Volunteer Needed 
10 Susie Gilbert 
17 Carolyn Staffa 
24 Leslie Lobaugh 

PRE-K 
03 Lisa Drummond 
10 Mary Mattiaci 
17 The Tennysons 
24 Tami Frenduto 

Place mailing label here 

RESPONSIBLE SEPTEMBER 1 - 30, 2000 

9:00 AM COMMUNION 
03 Hildur & Bob Blake 
10 Carol & Chris Leach 
17 Carol Kurtz 
24 Pat & Don Mcintire 

09:00 

11:00 

03 Doors 
Ramp 

USHERS 
AI Thom 

Lewis Blake III (in charge) 
Lewis Blake IV 
Dan Morgan 
Bruce Hoof 

GREETERS 
Calvin & Suzy Ward 
Jacksie Crossman 

.. ---- )1./Jtf/j}(?jt.J(,//Jl'y 

1925 - 2000 

Non-Profit Org. 
U.S. Postage 

PAID 
Durham, NC 

COUNTERS 
03 Bob Peake (in charge) 

Corlis Wood & Esther Krigbaum 
10 Bill Ross (in charge) 

Tom Berry & Mark Ahrendsen 
17 AI Thom (in charge) 

Dan Morgan & Martha Sparks 
24 Ed Coman (in charge) 

Daryn Berlin & Susan Ross 
CLOSING 

03 Leslie Lobaugh 493-4418 
10 Mark Ahrendsen 408-8110 
17 Daryn Berlin 471-5048 
24 Chris Leach 383-8854 

SANCTUARY GUILD 
Phyllis Cagle 489-4760 
Mary Martin 620-9750 

ACOLYTE PARENT IN CHARGE KINDERGARTEN 
03 Sara Williams 

10 Doors 
Ramp 

R. Cadwallader & Kate Milliken 
Flo Bivins 03 
Paul & Wendy Hofmann 10 

Nancy Carstens 382-1962 
Kate Johnson 489-3645 10 Children's Church 

17 Children's Church 
24 Children's Church 

17 

24 

Doors 
Ramp 
Doors 
Ramp 

Gloria Driver 17 
Rick & Suzanne Freeman 24 

Joan Austin 683-8527 
Susan Ross 383-0586 

Helen Hilderman 



TAPC ANNUAL GOLF EVENT 

WHEN: Satutqay, Octobet 7th 
Tee Times will be announce& clepenqing on number 
of players. 

WHERE. Occoneechee Golf Club, 1500 Lawtence Road 
(between Durham an& Hillsbotough) 

COST: $35.00 per player. Includes round of golf, 
earl: (}ncl me(}I. Prizes will be aw(}rclecl immecliately 
following the completion of pl(}y. 

r'JON-PLAYERS WILL BE CHARGED $6.00 for their meal 

\E: ---------------
ICKNAME: ------------

~ANDICAP: __________ _ 

EARS PLAYING GOLF: ----------

lease make checks payable to TAPC anq senq them to 
om Berry/Dan Morgan, GOLF TOURNAMENT 

-HAIRMAN, TRINITY AVENUE PRESBYTERIAN 
HVRCH, 927 W. TRINITY AVENUE, DURHAM, NC 
7701 

EADLINE 9/24/2000 SO BE THERE!!! 


